
 

May 23, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole                                                                The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman                                                                                         Ranking Member 

House Appropriations Committee                                                   House Appropriations Committee 

H-307 The Capitol                                                                           1036 Longworth HOB 

Washington, DC, 20515                                                                  Washington, DC, 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

I am requesting funding for the Power Plant Chiller Replacement Project in FY2026. 

The entity to receive funding for this project is New York State Division and Housing Community 

Renewal located at 25 Beaver St, New York, NY 10004. 

The funding would be used to replace three of the Absorption Chiller power plant equipment items 

essential to servicing the Rochdale Village community.  These chillers enable the use of heat from our 

boilers to be converted into chilled air used throughout the community. The chillers are 61 years old and 

past their useful life. This funding would benefit a community population of approximately 25,000 – 40% 

of them seniors. 

This project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 42 U.S.C. 

5305 (a)(2). 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Gregory W. Meeks 

Member of Congress 


